Aprender Tucson

Southside Community School

2701 South Campbell Avenue

Tucson, AZ 85713

Board Meeting Minutes

Held Friday, July 2, 2021 at 10:00am
Board Members Present:
Christine Curtis, Board President – video conference

David Gill, Board Member – video conference

Melissa Costa, Board Member – video conference

James Christopher, Board Member – video conference

Eleonor Francis, Board Member – telephonic

Absent:
None

Others present: 
Molly Gannon, Principal – video conference 

Mikayla Hoffmann, Finance Manager – telephonic

1. Call To Order. The meeting was called to order by Ms. Curtis at 10:05 a.m.

2. Discussion and Adoption of FY2022 Proposed Budget. Mrs. Hoffmann distributed copies of the proposed budget and provided a page by page summary of budget line items, highlighting significant changes. Year over year budget variations were due principally to one time grants not renewing in the next funding year (Enrollment Stabilization Grant, Early Literacy Grant and funds related to COVID-19) as well as a significant reduction in funding for English Language Learners (SEI).  Additionally there were decreases in the IT category of General Administration  due to one time expenses for network upgrades this year, and in Operational Maintenance to account for one time COVID-19 PPE costs. Mrs. Hoffmann clarified that ESSER III funds had not been included in the budget due to funding not yet having been approved. She closed by predicting that final Equalization funding would likely be lower than the budgeted amount due to continuing drops in enrollment.
Discussion:
Mr. Christopher requested an estimate for average IA wages compared to teachers' salaries. Mrs. Hoffmann shared and Miss Gannon confirmed starting and cap rates for IA's with varying levels of formal education. Ms. Curtis added that appropriately qualified IA's having college degrees are encouraged to pivot into teaching positions as well, offering added opportunity for growth after the cap. Mr. Christopher went on to ask about any operational impact caused by the reduction in SEI funding. Miss Gannon responded that the administration was currently exploring opportunities to utilize COVID-19 funds available to prevent layoffs in order to support those lost wages. Ms. Curtis observed that one significant effect was having eliminated a full-time SEI teaching position in recent years. Finally, Mr. Christopher wanted to know how the school was able to adapt in the face of reductions in funding due to distance learning. Mrs. Hoffmann and Miss Gannon confirmed that originally $70,000 had been cut, however $40,000 was able to be reimbursed later in the year following the school's re-submission of actual distance learning counts. Ms. Curtis commented that the school had not in fact struggled significantly due to various new sources of additional funding related to COVID-19.
Motion: Mr. Christopher moved to adopt the FY2022 Proposed Budget. Mr. Gill seconded the motion. 

In Favor – Ms. Curtis, Mr. Christopher, Mr. Gill, Mrs. Costa, Ms. Francis


Opposed – None
3. Meeting Adjourned at 11:09 a.m.



Motion: Mrs. Costa moved to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Christopher seconded the motion.


In Favor – Ms. Curtis, Mr. Christopher, Mr. Gill, Ms. Francis, Mrs. Costa


Opposed – None
